Minutes of the First IFSEA MHA Branch
Board of Directors Board Meeting
06/04/07

Present - Branch President MSgt Jesse Camacho (Senior Aide, Commandant Marine Corps), 2nd VP CMSgt Steve Ray (Senior Aide, Chief of Staff Air Force), Sec/Treasurer CW2 Richard Lawrence (U. S. Army Reserve, Fort Lee), CMSgt (Ret) William Garner (U. S. Air Force), SMSgt George Stewart (Air Mobility Command, Shaw AFB), CW4 (Ret) Dave Mitchell (Navy MWR HQ), SSgt Derrick Oliver (Commandant's Household Staff), CSCS Jason Haka (Navy Food Management Team, Mayport), Robert Cantor (CEO Insinger Machine), Donna McCrea (President, McCrea Marketing), Steve Snitkin (Executive Chef, Rational).

Also Present - Rick Diaz (Vice Chairman, IFSEA), Bill Leonard (Treasurer, IFSEA), Wally Davenport (Culinary Competition Founder), Ed Manley (IFSEA HQ).

Not Present - ((A) = advised us they couldn't make it) - 1st VP CSCM Mike Carter (The White House) (A), RADM Joyce Johnson (U.S.P.S. Ret.) (A), CMSgt (Ret) Pat Moore (Protocol Officer, Defense Threat Reduction Agency), Stephanie Luros (Computrition) (A), MSgt Roy Bowser (Randolph AFB), CW5 Jeff Moore (CASCOM Command, Fort Lee), MSgt Bruce Caudy (Army Reserve Columbus, OH), CSCS Bridgette Edwards (The White House), CSCS Jack Slattery (en route to The White House), CS1 Murphy Greene (Commander, Submarine Force), David Ashby (Military Sales Manager, Kelloggs) (A), CW5 (Ret) Sam Galloway (President GFS Consulting), CSCM (Ret) Cindy Mooney (World Marketing Company).

Welcome - Branch President MSgt Jess Camacho welcomed all to the first telephone conference meeting of the MHA branch of IFSEA

Rick Diaz and Bill Leonard issued a welcome and encouraging words from IFSEA.

The Culinary Competition was the most important and urgent order of business, thus the majority of the first meeting focused on that activity, scheduled for September 29, 2007 in Washington DC.

Sponsorships - Msgt Camacho has spoken with Nancy Pasternak who has great ties with corporate sponsors, including food, money and small wares.  She is willing to help get sponsorships.

We need to have 5 tents for each kitchen set-up.  The cost of these must be covered.  We seek someone with contents for these.
Steve Snitkin with Rational will bring 5 Combi ovens and will be doing a training session using the ovens the day before the competition.

MSG David Turcotte (Captain of the Army Culinary Team from Fort Lee) will do a presentation on ‘Competition Tips’ the day before the competition.

Judges:

Ed also reported that there 3 judges have committed.  He would hope to get at least 5 judges….Maybe 1 more chef and one food writer.

Rob Castor asked if the board would like for him to invite Chef Spies from the Cornell Hotel School.  We all agreed to issue the invitation.

Steve Snitkin mentioned that he knew many chefs in the area, such as the Ritz, and MSgt Camacho told him to line one up for sure.
Lodging - MSgt Sandy Williams will coordinate lodging at Bolling Air Force Base with help from Kavin Bobbitt.   Bolling is 5-10 minutes from the competition site.
Supplies - CMSgt (Ret) William Garner and Kitty Whittington will be in charge of  supplies.  Marine Barracks can handle the storage.
Transportation - We then discussed some other possible monetary needs such as transportation.  MSgt Mark McKee will work on how transportation will be handled and organized to get competitors back and forth from Bolling to the event site.

Promotion of the event and the need for sponsorships?

Ed suggested one way is to get word out in Hotline and the IFSEA web site.  Individuals need to work on their service publications and industry publications.  The web site is now updated with rules, sample mystery box, teams signed up and more will be added shortly.
Sponsorship - Rick Diaz noted that Rational has expressed their continued commitment as the main sponsor of the competition.

Donna McCrea asked how the sponsors will be recognized.  She suggested that it would be best to address this before soliciting sponsorships.  That way, companies would know that along with giving to a great educational event, they would also get some recognition for their support.  (This makes it a lot easier for the sales representative to sell to the company executives)     

Sponsorship letter – Chief Garner has a generic request for sponsorship letter that we could pass out.  He will update and share that with us.  Rob Cantor suggested that we should  have a standard letter, and we get out press releases of the event (before and after) to the major foodservice publications and publications of each service – Army Times, Air Force Times, etc.  Bill Leonard said to get him a copy of the letter and he will take it with him to Kuwait.  

Rules for judging.  These have been laid out in the past.  Someone needs to pull out and review.  We have asked MSG David Turcotte to be the head of the judges since he is with the Army Culinary Team.
Roster of competitors - SMSgt Abe Hamden is keeping track of the competitors.   
The limit will be 15 teams, 3 teams from each branch until August 1,2007, after which services can fill in the remaining slots on a first come first served basis.
The following teams have signed up

Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff (General Pace) Residence

U. S. Air Force (Director, CIA's Office)

U. S. Army, Fort Bragg, NC

U. S. Navy, Commander, Naval Surface Fleet, Atlantic Office

U. S. Navy, Secretary of the Navy Mess, The Pentagon

Awards Ceremony - The ceremony will be coordinated by CMSgt William Garner and MSgt Jesse Camacho.  The Commandant of the Marine Corps, General Conway and Mrs. Conway, have been invited to officiate.
The cleanup between groups and at the end will be handled by MSgt Mark McKee.
 

For Sanitation during the competition, teams will have access to the Marine Barracks 
kitchen and Center House.

Do we need special equipment regarding cleanup?  Wally will talk with Rob Cantor since this is his specialty with Insinger.

Everyone was encouraged to be at the event in order to help with the day.  Everyone’s help is needed.

Refrigeration space - It is limited.  Can use the barracks if they are close enough…Will need a refrigerated truck.  Nancy hopefully can help.  Steve Snitkin has contact with local purveyors.  Wally suggested contacting US Foodservice.  Steve with Rational volunteered to get some ice boxes donated from one of his contacts, useable outside.

Mystery baskets, commissary and equipment are being handled.

Shipments -  How do we get supplies shipped in.  Need to ship them some where else besides the barracks.  MSgt Camacho will provide the address.
Coins - Ed Manley asked Bill Leonard if Hobart would agree to provide commemorative coins for the event.  We would need about 100 coins.  Bill said he would have to ask.

Location and Times - MSgt Camacho explained that this event would be held by the Barracks Row Main Street organization in conjunction with their Oktoberfest.  Heineken has been signed up as the beer sponsor, AT&T has contributed, among others.  This is the 8th year of this event.
The competition groups will start at 8 am, 11 am and 2 pm.  The festival will be from 1100 AM until 5:00 PM.  One-half to ¾ mile of Eighth Street will be closed off.  For those familiar with the area, it is located between the Navy Yard and Pennsylvania Avenue.
VIP Support and Attendance - It was then pointed out that everyone should make a special effort to invite and encourage as many Generals, Chiefs of Staff and other senior personnel to come out to witness the event as possible.  The success and the longevity of this event depend on their show of support.

Sponsorships - Donna J. McCrea, McCrea Marketing, committed to a $1000.00 sponsorship, and Robert Cantor, Insinger Machine, committed to $500.00.

Prizes – New Chef Fashion (Lucien Salama) has agreed to provide chef jackets to the First Place team.  All participants will get a set of culinary knives from Hubert (Diana Nash).  Other prizes are being verified before announcement.
Team fees - The meeting ended with a brief discussion and agreement that teams should not be charged to compete.  Again, MSgt Camacho suggested that Nancy could help so we would raise enough funds without having to charge the teams.
DSCP show promotion - We asked that someone makes sure and mention the competition at the Army’s Meeting in Charlotte, and for all others attending the DSCP show to spread the word.  Flyers should be provided to those who will be there, including Donna.
Meeting Adjourned at 10 pm - Branch President MSgt Jesse Camacho ended the meeting with a declaration of the importance of providing a competition that will be impressive to and enjoyable for all.

Board Meetings will be held the First Monday of every month, at 9pm Eastern.  Please put those on your calendar. 

So the NEXT meeting will be July 2nd, 9 pm Eastern.  
The dial-in number will always be the same - 641-678-3400 and our code is 472.   

These minutes are respectively submitted by Donna J. McCrea.
